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Southwell Neighbourhood Plan Review
Report on Statutory Public Consultation Under Rule 14 of the Neighbourhood Planning
(General) Regulations 2012

A Consultation on the proposed changes to the Southwell Neighbourhood Plan was carried
out between 25th July and 26th September 2023. The Proposed Changes and associated
documents were published on the Town Council’s website and responses were invited either
in writing / email or via an online response form.

The documents for the review were placed on the Town Council’s website with a link to the
on-line questionnaire. Hard copies of the documents and the questionnaire were placed in
Southwell Library and the Town Council offices in time for the start of the consultation period
on 7th July 2023.

The consultation was advertised in The Bramley newspaper, published on 7th July
(delivered to all houses in Southwell and District), on Southwell Community Chat Facebook
Page on 14th and 28th July (4,700 members), on the Southwell U3A website on 20th July
(772 members) and at the meeting of 1st August (200 members present).

It was also advertised by the Local Liberal Democrats, by Green Southwell, and by the
Southwell Civic Society to all their members.

Town Council Officers emailed and leafleted all the businesses in the town and Newark and
Sherwood District Council emailed a letter from the Town Council to relevant landowners
and statutory Consultees as prescribed by the regulations.

Direct contact with the public was made with a stall on Southwell Market on the morning of
Saturday 8 th July and with drop in sessions in Southwell Library on Tuesday 11th (evening)
and Saturday 15th (morning).

Responses
In total, 63 online responses were received from respondents. Further comments were
received from several landowners and/or their representatives and detailed comments have
been received from Newark and Sherwood District Council.

Bramley Article 7th July 2023



Southwell Library 11th July 2023 Southwell Library 15th July 2023

Southwell Community Chat 14th July 2023 Southwell Community Chat 28th July 2023

Southwell Market 8th July 2023



As the end of the original six weeks consultation period approached, we were made aware that
many of the Local Landowners had not been contacted by the District Council.  One of them
provided a list of people they knew and we attempted to discover the others using the Land
Registry map search facility.  Unfortunately, this drew a blank.  The landowners that we had been
made aware of were contacted by email and the consultation period was extended by six weeks
until the 29th September.

Southwell U3A Website (see red text)…………….…….……….……. and the link takes you to this poster

Part of Southwell U3A meeting 1 August 2023




